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North Douglas County Fire & EMS

531 S Cedar, PO Box 277

Drain, OR 97435

Phone 541-836-2282
fax 541-836-2292
North Douglas Co. Fire & EMS

                            
            Board of Directors Meeting April 20th, 2025
                                

 531 S. Cedar St. Drain, Or 97435 6:00 PM
The monthly meeting of the North Douglas County Fire & EMS Board of Directors was called to order by Bryce Wertz with Rhonda Sheets, Amelia Grabinski, Richard Barrone and James Rogers present.
There was no media to introduce or citizens not on the agenda.   
A motion was made by Richard and seconded by James to consent agenda which included minutes from March’s meeting, treasurer report and payment of the bills.  The motion passed unanimously
Chief’s Report: The Chief went over the activity report. As of now it looks like there will not be a renewal for the extra Medicare rate for rural areas.   One of our volunteers who recently quit because she was moving suddenly passed away.  We received the Wildland Staffing grant for $35,000 again this year and will soon begin the hiring process.
Old Business: Still dealing with the issues with the student house in Rice Hill.  Now representatives from the factory are involved.  Large sections of the flooring will be replaced as well as some of the other problems we have found.  May 13th we will be meeting with our legal team to prepare for court regarding Scotts Valley.  
New Business: Chief Burke has been working on two variations of grants for a training center.  A one-million-dollar grant would build a training tower.  A four-million-dollar grant would cover the tearing down of the old restaurant and build a reginal training and emergency center.  This would be for the Rice Hill property.  Sheryl told the board about the discovery of unclaimed property and requested a signed letter allowing her to pursue the funds on behalf of the department.  This was done.
Good of The Order: Richard made a motion to move the board meetings to the third Wednesday of the month at 5:00 pm to avoid conflicting with ongoing trainings and meetings, James seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.   Notification will be made publicly after the Budget Committee meeting on Monday the 28th to avoid confusion.   Also reminded the board about the Budget Committee Meeting on the 28th and 5th Tuesday Dinner on the 29th.
The motion to adjourn was made by Bryce, seconded by James all approved. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:25
.
Minutes submitted by Sheryl Barrone 
